## CLOUD COUNTRY CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS POLICY CONCERNING POND RENTAL FOR WEDDINGS

At the regular Club Board of Directors meeting on August 9, 2014, the subject of closing the pond to fishing was thoroughly discussed at considerable length; both pro and con elements were addressed. The closure of the pond subject discussion arose from a complaint received from one of our members. The Board decided and unanimously approved that the day of a wedding at the pond, it will be closed for fishing for that day.

REASONING: The rental of the pond setting for weddings is a good source of income for the Club and people renting the area should be allowed their privacy. We realize this may be an occasional inconvenience for a few members and we ask for understanding and tolerance should it be of impact.

The dates of pond area wedding reservations will be posted on our web site well in advance of the planned event. A reservation schedule will also be posted on the Community Bulletin Board at the tennis courts and a sign will be posted at the pond on the day of the event reflecting that it is closed to fishing.

We appreciate your cooperation in this matter.

Thomas C. Broom Cloud Country Club President.